
 

 

Minutes of an Extra Ordinary meeting of the Full Parish Council of Killamarsh held Tuesday 9th June 2020 
at 4pm 

 

This was a virtual meeting which could also be accessed by telephone. 

 

Present: Cllrs S Clough (Chairman) N Challenger (Vice Chairman) M Potts   

P Bone  C Lacey  N Whitehead  B Jones  

E Thompson  J Sharp  L Robinson 

L J Powell (Parish Clerk) 

Members of the public x 3 

 

1. FPC 2020/81 Apologies for Absence 

Apologies were received from Cllrs W Rice, S Mullins, C Curzon, J Windle & K Bone 

 

2. FPC 2020/82 Declarations of member’s interests 

Cllr Potts advised that her new interests had been sent to the office but were not on the agenda, the 

Clerk requested they be sent to her. No member’s declared any interests 

 

3. FPC 2020/83 Chairman’s announcements – for information only 

The Chairman made no announcements 

 

4. FPC 2020/84 Items for the next Full Council Agenda 

Cllr Potts requested that Cllrs attendance at meetings be placed on the next agenda. 

Cllr Clough requested the Field Lane planning application be placed on the next agenda. 

Cllr Lacey recommended that the Bar/Catering situation needed discussing for when the restrictions 

are lifted. 

In order to improve links with the County Council it was agreed to invite the County Cllr to the next 

meeting. 

 

5. FPC 2020/85 Public Participation 

There was a 15 minute period for members of the public to put questions or bring matters to the 

attention of the council.  

Jill Wormleighton representing Killamarsh Bears spoke in favour of The Bears returning to the Leisure 

Centre. She advised that although no guarantees can be given that children and parents will remain 



 

 

Covid-19 free, everything possible will be done to uphold the highest standard of cleanliness and 

health & safety. Several documents, including a risk assessment had been provided to the council by 

the Killamarsh Bears. 

 

6. FPC 2020/86 Killamarsh Bears Returning to Leisure Centre 

Consideration was given to the Killamarsh Bears returning to using the Leisure Centre. Much 

correspondence had taken place regarding this matter and several appendices had been 

supplied to councillors prior to the meeting: 

Appendix 1 Proposal from Bears to KPC – This was a straight forward document which 
councillors had no issue with. 
Appendix 2 Covid-19 Parental Agreement from Bears – This document was accepted. 
Appendix 3 Risk Assessment by Centre Manager – There were two risk assessment 
documents, one by the Centre Manager and one by The Bears. It was agreed that the use of 
the blue corridor should be avoided. 
Appendix 4 Bears Risk Assessment – As above.  
Appendix 5 Questions & answers in relation to Bears Access Request – Several persons had 
input into this document and it was agreed that this could have been produced sooner. 
Appendix 6 Letter from Killamarsh Bears re: Key Worker Parents – This was accepted. 
Appendix 7 Email from Killamarsh Bears relating to Children’s Services – This was accepted. 
 
Cllr Sharp raised the issue of two health and safety issues from last September’s committee 
meeting, the Centre Manager will look into these. 
RESOLVED (Unanimous) The Killamarsh Bears to return to using the Leisure Centre as soon as 

convenient. 

 

 

7. FPC 2020/87 Finance Committee Chairman 

To consider the election of a new chairman for the Finance Committee due to the resignation of the 

current Chairman.  

Cllr Whitehead gave an extensive report as to why he had chosen to resign. He stated his 

disappointment in what he felt was the council’s lack of vision, no foundation or framework. 

Cllr Clough was nominated as the new chairman and, there being no other nominations, he duly 

accepted. Cllr Clough declined to comment on the way forward despite Cllr Whitehead’s prompting. 

RESOLVED (9 for, 1 against) Cllr Clough takes over as Chairman of the Finance Committee. 

 

8. FPC 2020/88 Public Participation 

A further 10 minutes had been allocated for the public to participate in the meeting. 

Jill from Killamarsh Bears thanked the council for permitting their return. Cllr Sharp will email her any 

health and safety issues. 

Thanks went to the Leisure Centre Manager for all his hard work during these uncertain times. 

 



 

 

9. FPC 2020/89 Date and time of next Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 29th June time to be arranged. 

 

Meeting closed 17.05pm 

 


